

Tuba City Unified School District

P.O. Box 67, Tuba City, Arizona 86045 Phone: (928)283-1027 / 1006

Fax: (928)283-1200 Website: www.tcusd.org

August 22, 2023

Dear Parents,

During the July 12, 2023, regular monthly TCUSD governing board meeting our board approved the use of drug sniffing dogs to address the vape and drug crisis within our community. Tuba City High School, Tuba City Junior High School and Nizhoni Accelerated Academy will be conducting K9 searches during the 2023-2024 school year. In reviewing our disciplinary data from last school year, we had a high number of infractions relative to marijuana and vape possession.

At the Junior High School, we saw a decrease in vape infractions and drug paraphernalia, after the two K9 searches that were conducted last school year. As a district, we are taking a proactive approach to ensuring the safety and wellbeing of our students. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact your child's principal, Dr. Melissa Bilagody or me. I can be reached at (928) 283-1000.

With Warrior Pride,

arlene Vavaho

Sharlene Navaho

Administration

Ms. Sharlene Navaho
Superintendent

Dr. Melissa Bilagody Assistant Superintendent

Mr. Adeibert Goldtooth Interim Manager of Huma Resources

> Mrs. Leah Begay Director of Business Services

Governing Board
Mrs. Joan Todecheenie
Board President

Mr. Ronald Begay Board Clerk

Mrs. Harriett Sloan-Carter
Board Member

Mr. Lee Tsinigine Board Member

Mrs Roselyn G. Riggs Board Member